
Diary Dates at a glance 

 8th October - St Mary’s 

Harvest Supper 

 9th October - St Mary’s 

Harvest Festival  

 22nd October - Organ Appeal 

Soup & Roll Lunch 

 29th October - Haywardians 

Concert at St Mary’s 

 5th November - Organ Appeal 

Coffee Morning 

 5th November - Village Bonfire 

Party  

 19th November - Organ 

Appeal AV Show and 

Christmas Craft Fair 

 17th December - Father 

Christmas comes to St Mary’s 

 17th December - Christmas 

Grand Prize Draw. 
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NEWSLETTER 

Raising  Funds  for  a  Community  hall  in  the  village  of  St Mary in the Marsh 

November 5th 
Bonfire  Night 

The Project Fund’s annual 

bonfire night returns this year, 

after a one year absence, on 

Saturday, November 5th. 
 

The bonfire will be in the field 

between Fenny Bridges and 

Beechcroft Farm.  The trustees 

are very grateful to Messrs 

Sinden and Cole for agreeing 

to host the bonfire party. 
 

Entry to the field is 

immediately adjacent to Fenny 

Bridges with ample off-road 

parking.  Entry is free but 

donation buckets will be on 

site and all proceeds go to the 

village hall fund. 
 

The bonfire will be lit at 7pm.  

There will be a marquee 

selling the usual refreshments:  

burgers, hot dogs, soup and hot 

drinks.  There will also be a 

raffle in aid of the village hall. 
 

If anyone would like to 

contribute fireworks for the 

firework display, please take 

them (display boxes only—not 

individual fireworks) to Tim 

Law at 7 Rectory Road, by 

noon on Saturday 5 t h 

November. 
 

For more information, please 

contact Andrew - see details on 

back page. 

Grand Christmas  
Draw and Party 

Father Christmas’s annual visit 

to St Mary in the Marsh will be 

on Saturday, 17th December.  

According to tradition (and 

weather permitting), he will 

arrive on (or in) a mystery form of 

transport and proceed to the 

church where he will distribute 

presents to children of all ages.   
 

If you would like your friends and 

loved ones to receive a gift from 

Santa, please take the gifts, ready 

–wrapped and clearly labelled to 

Chris Carr at 6 Rectory Road by 

lunchtime on Saturday 17th 

December along with an 

administrative fee of £1 per gift 

subject to a maximum of £5 for 

five or more gifts. 
 

The evening begins at 6.30pm.  

As well as the chance to sit on 

Santa’s knee, there will be 

refreshments, including mulled 

wine, a Christmas party sing-

along and some Christmas games 

for the children.  To round off the 

evening the Grand Christmas 

Prize Draw will take place.  

Tickets are now on sale (ask any 

trustee) at £1 a ticket or £5 a 

book.  1st prize is £200 cash; 2nd 

prize is an original watercolour 

painting of St Mary’s by local 

artist, Christine Keeling; 3rd prize 

is a magnum of Harrod’s premier 

cru champagne; 4th prize is a 

meal for two at any Harvester 

restaurant plus many more 

smaller prizes. 
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Around the Parish 

Birthdays 
 

Jo Briffitt - 4th October  

Josie Williams - 4th October 

Jonathan Davies - 13th October 

Helen Carr - 17th October  

Jade Carr - 24th October  

Chris Carr - 29th October  

Chris Leman - 29th October 

Tony Sinden - 10th  

John Smith - 23rd November  

Amy Briffitt - 30th November   

 

Belated Birthday Wishes 

to: 
 

Rod Tyrrell - 14th June    
Jackie Alston  - 30th July (another milestone!) 

Joanne Tyrrell - 26th August  

 

Anniversaries 
 

Brian and Barbara McManus - 6th October 
Rod & Sandra Chapman - 18th October 
 

 

Congratulations 
 

To Dennis and Daphne Cole who were married 

on 10th September.  

 

PCSO News 
 

Don't forget!! Your PCSO is available every 

Thursday evening from 7pm to 9pm on the 

YOUTH OF TODAY radio show on Looker Radio 

(formerly Romney Marsh FM).  The show primarily 

deals with youth issues on the Marsh but is there 

for everyone to have their say, put forward ideas, 

let us know if you have any events coming up or 

just request a song.  The show also hosts "live" 

bands to showcase their talents, we also do film  

and album reviews.  Please give us a listen or you 

can take part on air via the phone, just call 01797 

632000 or e-mai l  v ia the l ink at 

www.lookerradio.co.uk. 

If you need to contact the police: 

01622 690690 (non emergencies) 

999 (emergencies only) 

Church Services 
 

October 

Sunday, 2nd October - 9am Holy Communion 

Sunday, 9th October - 6.30pm Harvest Festival 

Sunday, 16th October - 9am Holy Communion 

Sunday, 30th October - 10.30am Benefice Service 
 

November 
Sunday, 6th November - 9am Holy Communion 

Sunday, 13th November - 6.30pm Remembrance 

             Service 

Sunday, 20th November - 9am Holy Communion 
 

December 
 

Sunday, 4th December - 9am Holy Communion 

Sunday, 11th December - 6.30pm Evensong   

Sunday, 18th December - 6.30pm Carol Service 

Sunday, 25th December - 9am Holy Communion  
 

 

Christmas Grand Prize Draw 
 

After a few year’s absence, the Project Fund 

trustees have reintroduced the Grand Prize Draw 

into their schedule of fund-raising activities. 
 

Tickets are now on sale at £1 each or £5 for a 

book.  This year’s Grand Prize Draw has some 

fantastic prizes:  1st prize is £200 cash; 2nd prize 

is an original watercolour painting of St Mary’s; 3rd 

prize is a magnum of Harrods premier cru 

champagne; and 4th prize is a meal for two at any 

Harvester restaurant.  There will also be lots of 

smaller prizes.   
 

The draw will take place on Saturday, December 

17th following Father Christmas’s visit to St Mary’s. 
  

A book of tickets is included with this edition of the 

newsletter (for those who receive hardcopy 

newsletters).  If you would like more tickets, or 

you receive the newsletter by email and would like 

some tickets, please contact the Secretary or any 

trustee and we will be delighted to sell you tickets 

for the Grand Prize Draw.  
 

Licensing Regulations prohibit the sale of draw 

tickets to under 16s. 
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All Saints Church 
St Mary’s Bay 

 

Celebrating 400 years of  
the King James Bible 

 

An exhibition of Bibles and continuous reading 
of extracts from all 66 books in the Bible 

 

From 8am to 4pm 
 

Saturday, October 29th 
 

Between 8am and 4pm a six minute extract 
will be read from each of the 66 books of the 
Bible starting with Genesis and finishing with 
Revelation. 
 

Everyone is invited to drop into the church at 
anytime throughout the day to listen to this 
wonderful, historic and treasured work of 
English Literature being read aloud and to look 
at the exhibition of King James Bibles. 
 

Readers are invited to pick a book of the Bible 
and select a passage to read aloud for six 
minutes starting a the allotted time for that 
book. 
 

Volunteers may choose more than one book, if 
they wish. 
 

Timings will be very strict. 
 

Refreshments available all day. 
 

To volunteer or for more information, 
please contact Pauline Moses on 01797 
363175. 

Church News 
 

Organ Appeal 

You can sponsor a pipe 

by completing the form 

below and sending it to:  

St Mary’s Organ Appeal, 

Fenny Bridges, St Mary 

in the Marsh, Romney 

Marsh, Kent. TN29 0DE.  

Please make cheques 

payable to ―St Mary the 

Virgin PCC‖.    
 

…...…..……...….…………...…… 
 

I would like to sponsor a pipe in aid of the 

new Oboe Stop at St Mary the Virgin, St 

Mary in the Marsh at a value of:  

£10   £20    other   (Please tick  √) 

 

Name:  …………………………………………..  
 

Address:  ………………………………………. 
 

…………………………………………………..... 

 

Post Code:  ……………………... 

 
Amount:  £ 
 

(√ if applicable) Please treat this as a gift 

aid donation. I confirm that the Income/

Capital gains tax I pay in this year will be 

equal to the tax reclaimed on this donation. 

 
Signature:  ……………………………... ...  

 
Date:  ……….…………………….. 
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Please help support your new village hall’s campaign to 

raise funds: 

“Buy a Brick”“Buy a Brick”  
  

£1£1  a bricka brick  

£10£10  a hoda hod  

£50£50  for five hodsfor five hods  

£150£150  a half palleta half pallet  

£300£300  a palleta pallet  
  

Buy a brick as a gift, in memory of a loved one or simply to support the new 

village hall 
 

The names of all subscribers will be entered in a book to be kept in the foyer of the new 

hall  
 

Business subscribers will be able to place an advert in the book; the larger the 

subscription, the larger the advert 

—-——-———--——–—————–——-——————————————————- 
I would like to subscribe to the ―buy a brick‖ campaign for St Mary in the Marsh new 

village hall by donating the equivalent of:  

 Brick         Hod         Five Hods         Half Pallet         Pallet 

(Please enter the number of bricks, hods or pallets in the relevant box) 
 

I enclose a cheque for £………… made payable to ―St Mary in the Marsh Project Fund‖. 
 

Forenames:………………………………   Surname:……………………………………………     
 

Address:......................................................................................................... 
 

.......................................................... Post Code: ......................................... 
 

Gift Aid Declaration 

(√) Please treat this donation as a Gift Aid donation.  I confirm that the Income/Capital Gains tax I 

pay in this tax year will be equal to the tax reclaimed on this donation.  
 
 

Signature:........................................ Date: ................................................ 

The trustees would like to thank everyone who has contributed to the ―Buy a Brick‖ campaign since the 

last issue of the Newsletter:  Elizabeth Caudwell, Derek & Kelly Cripps, Karl & Rosina Diblicek, Debbie El-

dridge, Maureen Harris, Roger & Penny Moore, Jeff Newton-Edwards, Brian & June Penny, Jill Thompsett, 

Rod & Sue Tyrrell.  
 

Don’t worry if you haven’t bought your bricks yet, you can still contribute by completing the tear-off below.  
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The organisers of the organ appeal fund, as 

well as instigating the ―sponsor a pipe‖ 

campaign (see page 3) have planned a series 

of events to raise money for the appeal. 
 

So far there have been two cream teas a 

treasure hunt with bbq and an open garden 

at Honeychild Manor.  These four events  

have raised £926.60 towards the £5,000 

target.  In addition, the ―sponsor a pipe‖ 

campaign has raised a further £780.  

Additional donations, sales and gift aid have 

brought the total raised at 30 September to 

£2,857.55. 
   

We still have some way to go however.  So if 

you would like to sponsor a pipe for the new 

reed stop on the organ, please complete the 

form on page 3 and send it, with your 

sponsorship money to the address thereon. 
 

A timetable of forthcoming events is below 

and we look forward to seeing you at some, if 

not all, of them. 
 

Saturday, October 22nd - Soup & Roll 

lunch at All Saints’ church hall, St Mary’s 

Bay from 12noon to 2pm (last orders for soup 

at 1.30pm).  A variety of home-made soups 

with fresh rolls for lunch (you can try more 

than one) followed by a pudding and tea or 

coffee all for just £5.  
 

Saturday,  October 29th -  The 

Haywardians in concert at St Mary the 

Virgin, St Mary in the Marsh at 7.30pm.  A 

choral concert from this local choir which is 

quickly establishing a reputation for the 

quality of its singing and the diversity of  its  

music.  Something for everyone!  Entry £5 on 

the door. 
 

Saturday, November 5th - Coffee morning 

at Fenny Bridges from 10am to 12noon.  

Freshly brewed tea and coffee and the chance 

to buy home-made cakes, preserves and gifts. 
 

Saturday, November 19th - AV show and 

Christmas Craft Fair at St Mary the Virgin, 

St Mary in the Marsh at 7.30pm.  St Mary’s 

Bay Camera Club will show some stunning 

films of the local area.  There will also be 

opportunities to peruse and buy from local 

craft stalls, just in time for Christmas!  Entry 

£5 on the door includes refreshments. 
 

Saturday, January 21st 2012 - Burns’ 

Night Supper at the village hall, St Mary’s 

Bay at 7pm.  The Burns’ Night Supper 

returns after a year’s absence.  Although this 

time it’s in aid of the organ fund, not the 

project fund, the format remains the same.   

A four-course meal followed by dancing to  

the Peter Abbott sound all for just £20 a 

head.  Numbers are limited, so book early to 

avoid disappointment!  Phone Andrew on 

01797 362097 to book. 
 

Saturday, February 4th 2012 - A Murder 

Mystery evening at St Nicholas Church, New 

Romney.  An evening of fun in St Nicholas 

church - enjoy a three-course meal while 

being entertained by a murder mystery and 

trying to solve whodunit!  Tickets £10 in 

advance.  Phone Andrew to book. 

 
 

Wonderful English from Around the World  
 

Cocktail lounge, Norway: 

Ladies are requested not to have children in the bar  
 

Doctors office, Rome: 

Specialist in women and other diseases 
  

Dry cleaners, Bangkok: 

Drop you trousers her for the best results 
  
In a Nairobi restaurant: 

Customers who find our waitresses rude should see 

the manager 
 

On a poster at Kencom: 

Are you an adult that cannot read? If so, we can help 
  
In a City restaurant: 

Open seven days a week and weekends 
  
In a cemetery:  

Persons are prohibited from picking flowers from any 

but their own graves 
 

Hotel , Japan: 

You are invited to take advantage of the chambermaid 

Organ Appeal—Programme of Events 
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The Project Fund Trustees are: 

Chairman:  Helen Carr.  1 Wade Close, St Mary in the Marsh.  01797 361154  

Vice-chairman:  Chris Carr.  6 Rectory Road, St Mary in the Marsh.  01797 364513  

Secretary:  Andrew Sinden.  Fenny Bridges, St Mary in the Marsh.  01797 362097 

Trustee:  Graham Collard.  37 Oakham Drive, Lydd.  01797 322171 

Trustee:  Gill Collard.  37 Oakham Drive, Lydd.  01797 322171 

Trustee:  Martin Rogers.  13 Rectory Road, St Mary in the Marsh.  01797 366039 

Trustee:  Pauline Rogers.  13 Rectory Road, St Mary in the Marsh.  01797 366039 

Treasurer:  David Russell.  Shingle Hall Farm, St Mary in the Marsh.  Tel:  01797 369346.  

Anyone wishing to submit an item for the next issue of the newsletter should do so by 

November 26th 2011. 
 

Please submit your copy, in writing, to:  Andrew Sinden, Secretary, St Mary in the Marsh Project 

Fund, Fenny Bridges, St Mary in the Marsh, Romney Marsh, Kent. TN29 0DE.   

Tel:  01797 362097   or   E-mail:  project.fund@tesco.net  

Items for the newsletter 
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The Haywardians in Concert 
St Mary the Virgin, St Mary in the Marsh - Saturday, 29th October 

7.30pm - Tickets £5 on the door 
 

The Haywardians, led by organist and choir master Dean Hayward, will be performing at St Mary the 
Virgin, St Mary in the Marsh on Saturday, October 29 at 7.30pm - proceeds to the St Mary’s Organ Appeal. 
 

The mixed-voice choir sings a variety of music from ancient to modern, sacred to secular and from serious 
to light-hearted.  
 

For further details, please phone 01797 362097 or email haywardians@tesco.net 
 

The Haywardians choir meets weekly in St Mary in the Marsh.  Members come from all over The Marsh 
and from as far field as Lyminge, Etchinghill and Dover.  All choir members have many years' experience 
singing in a range of choirs, choral societies and bands.  The Haywardians sing a variety of both religious 
and secular music; some old, some new, some serious and some humourous.  The choir’s aim is to sing all 
kinds of music for the sheer enjoyment of singing together and, in the process, raise money for local good 
causes. 
 

If you are interested in booking The Haywardians for your fundraising, or for any other event, please 
contact Andrew on the number above or email haywardians@tesco.net  
 

The Haywardians are singing at St Anthony’s, Alkham Christmas tree festival on 9th December, Newchurch 
carol service on 11th December and St Mary in the Marsh carol service on 18th December.  

mailto:haywardians@tesco.net

